
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  February 22, 2017 
 
To:  Members of the Board of Education 
 
From:  Bond Accountability Committee (BAC) 
         
Subject: 16th BAC Report to the Board 
 
 

 
 
 
Background 
In November 2012, voters approved a $482M capital improvement bond 
for Portland Public Schools. The PPS Board appointed a Citizen Bond 
Accountability Committee to monitor the planning and progress of the 
bond program relative to voter-approved work scope, 



 

 

The bond program has passed the peak of its construction activity, which 
occurred in the summer months.  However, work continues this quarter at 
a rapid pace despite severe weather challenges, all in a robust 
design/construction regional environment. 
 
Current Issues 
 
Program Budget.  Staff has continued to provide budget information to us 
in a transparent format.   
 
The total Bond Program remains at $551 million, of which $312 million 
(57%) has been spent. Reflecting the activity level, 17% of the entire 
bond program was spent in the second half of 2016 at a rate of almost 
$16 million per month, or $786,000 per day.   
 
As we have discussed during each of our recent reports to the Board, 
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will put great stress on PPS staff.  Furniture, IT, etc. will all have to be 
coordinated for a successful operation.  Nevertheless, patience will be 



 

 

Safety.  Faubion retains its accident-free record.  Unfortunately, one 
minor accident occurred during the quarter at Roosevelt but, overall, the 
program’s safety record remains outstanding.  


